
 

 

16th February 2022 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 

 
Half Term 3 – End of Term Letter 

 
I hope that you and your family are well and I would like to take this opportunity to express my thanks 
to parents, carers, students and staff for their ongoing hard work and support. Your views and feedback 
are always important to us, so I would very much appreciate it is you could complete the short survey 
through the https://forms.office.com/r/ib252D72Ws.   
 
Students break up for the February half term holiday at 2.45pm on Thursday 17th February 2022 and 
return to school on Monday 28th February 2022. 
 
I am delighted to be able to share with you our new newsletter, the Range Review, which shows some 
of the great things that our students have been involved in from charity events to cake decorating, Duke 
of Edinburgh’s expeditions to visiting a Winter Wonderland. We are so lucky at Whalley Range to have 
such dedicated students who want to get involved in these activities and committed staff who enable 
these wider school experiences to take place.  
 
Our school production of Oliver took place earlier this week and the performance wowed the audiences 
across both nights.  Our students and the staff involved in putting on this production, have worked so 
hard over a long period of time and the audiences most definitely enjoyed the performances.  Thank 
you to the students and staff involved in this for both entertaining us, but also reinforcing to us the 
importance of the creative arts in education.  
 
Whalley Range students continue to engage in a wide range of extracurricular activities and we have 
some notable achievements.  One of our Year 9 students recently won the Key Stage 3 Manchester 
Badminton tournament and our Year 8 netball team are currently unbeaten in the Manchester Schools’ 
League and are heading towards becoming Champions for 2021/22.  Sports Leaders from across the 
school have run a range of primary school Inspire basketball events where they have shown leadership 
and professionalism and our Year 10 students are working hard to prepare for their Duke of Edinburgh’s 
Award expedition.  Our Year 8 students are continuing to make great progress in the Duke of 
Edinburgh’s Cadets’ programme.  
 
Our recent Deep Learning Day saw many external visitors and our own staff delivering sessions to our 
students on a wide range of topics including careers, mindfulness, first aid, friendships and the 
importance of positive physical and mental health. 
 

https://forms.office.com/r/ib252D72Ws


 

We celebrated Safer Internet Day on the 8th February 2022.  Each year this day is used to promote the 
safe and positive use of digital technology for children and young people, and to inspire a national 
conversation about using technology responsibly, respectfully, critically, and creatively. But we also 
know that e-safety is something that we need to think about every day – not just once a year. We have 
put together some key resources on our safeguarding pages to support parents and carers in this fast-
moving, technical world. You can find useful advice and links to support you in helping your child stay 
safe online on our ‘Digital Parenting’ page https://www.eltrust.org/esafety/digital-parenting 

 

Over half term 3 our students have continued their Personal Development journey and have focussed 
on topics included in National and Global Citizenship, careers and employability.  
 
Students have discussed a variety of subject matter including how we can challenge mental health 
stigma, saving and managing finances, careers and breaking down stereotypes.  There is lots of 
information about our Personal Development curriculum at Personal Development - WRHS 
(wrhs1118.co.uk) 
 
Key Stage 3 students will be looking forward to the launch of their graduation after February half term.  
Students will be working on providing evidence towards their Bronze, Silver or Gold graduation over 
the next two half terms. We look forward to inviting parents/carers into school for our Graduation 
ceremonies in July. 
 
Reading continues to be at the heart of everything we do at Whalley Range. Students across all year 
groups have had the opportunity to read different texts for both pleasure and progress, which has been 
demonstrated by the fact that most students’ reading ages have increased faster than students’ actual 
ages.  
 
However, it is crucial that all the fantastic enthusiasm and enjoyment that our students have shown for 
reading over the last few months is not lost over the half-term break. Your daughter should have the 
opportunity to read as often as possible and, as parents, there are lots of things that you can do to 
support your daughter’s enjoyment of reading: 

• Encourage your daughter to read a book for pleasure (this can be fiction or non-fiction). Perhaps 
she could borrow a book from the local library? 

• Model reading aloud to your daughter 
• Encourage your daughter to read aloud to you and ask her questions about the story and 

characters 
• Encourage your daughter to create storyboards or reviews of books that she has enjoyed 

 
Just setting aside 30 minutes each day for your daughter to read for pleasure could have a dramatic 
impact on her enjoyment of reading and her literacy skills. 
 
We will be starting to offer a free breakfast after the half term break.  Initially this will be for Year 7 
students only starting on Monday 28th February and will be served from 8.00am, when the school gates 
open, until 8.20am. 

https://www.eltrust.org/esafety/digital-parenting
https://wrhs1118.co.uk/personal-development
https://wrhs1118.co.uk/personal-development


 

You will have seen from my letter of last week that we are entering a consultation period to formalise 
and develop our work with the Greater Manchester Learning Trust.  There are several ways in which 
you can contribute to the process:- 
 

• You can visit our microsite, review the consultation brochure and complete the short online 
survey. These can be found by visiting: www.partnershipformanchester.co.uk. 

• You can write to the me at school 
• You can attend one of our consultation events at 10.30am and 4.00pm on Wednesday 2nd March 

2022.  If you would like to attend one of the parent/carer consultation events, please reply to 
head@wrhs1118.co.uk with your name, your daughter’s name and the time of your preferred 
event (either 10.30am or 4.00pm) and we will contact you with further details  

 
I would like to thank you again for your continued support and I hope that you and your family enjoy 
the half term holidays.  
 
Best wishes 
 
Mrs J Fahey 
Academy Headteacher 
  

mailto:head@wrhs1118.co.uk


 

Term dates for the Academic Year September 2021- July 2022 
 
 
 
Spring Term 
Half term holiday: Monday 21 February 2022 – Friday 25 February 2022 
Term ends: Friday 1 April 2022 
Easter break: Monday 4 April 2022 – Monday 18 April 2022 
 
Summer Term 
Term starts: Tuesday 19 April 2022 
May Day holiday: Monday 2 May 2022 
Half term holiday: Monday 30 May 2022 – Friday 3 June 2022 
Term ends: Friday 22 July 2022 
 
 
Staff Training Days  
Tuesday 3rd May 2022 
 
Public Holidays  
Good Friday – Friday 15 April 2022 
Easter Monday – Monday 18 April 2022 
May Day – Monday 2 May 2022 
Spring Bank Holiday – Thursday 2 June 2022 
Platinum Jubilee Bank Holiday – Friday 3 June 2022 
 
































